Regular Meeting
Milford Board of Health
January 25, 2022

Members Present: Paul A. Mazzuchelli, Chairman, Leonard Izzo

Others Present: Jacquelyn Murphy, Health Director
                               Lisa Tamagni, Assistant Director and Recording Clerk

 At 4:30pm Chairman Mazzuchelli called the meeting to order.

The minutes of the January 11, 2022 meeting were read and approved by the members. 

Health Director Jacquelyn Murphy: COVID -19 Update- Number of Vaccine Doses Administered and Changes to Contract Tracing Procedures:
 
Health Director Murphy informed the board members that since April 7, 2021 3,867 Covid-19 vaccine were administered at various clinics. This count included 104 individuals that registered for the upcoming clinic on January 26, 2022 to be held at Milford High School. 

During this time period, these clinics were held at the following locations; Milford Senior Center, Milford High School, Stacy Middle School, Vaccine Bus at Fino Field and Town Hall. 

The date, locations and per clinic counts are attached to these minutes. (Labeled attachment 1)

Health Director Murphy also informed the board members of the number of confirmed and probable COVID-19 cases since March 2020 to January 25, 2022 (attachment 2). 

The Health Director also reviewed MDPH’s modifications to contract tracing procedures. Local boards of health are being asked to contract trace high risk cases only. Next week DESE recommendation to move away from contract tracing, but will provide enough home test kits for students and teachers.

Health Director’s Report on Categorization of Age, Race/Ethnicity and Sex of Vaccinated Individuals Vaccinated in Milford, MA as of January 18, 2022:

Due to the abundance of data, this report is attached to these minutes. (Attachment 3)

Health Director Murphy also informed the board members that on January 13, 2022, a clinic was held at the town hall where 10 young students received their mandated childhood vaccines needed to attend school. Some of these students were waiting since the summer, and now are enrolled. Mary Watson RN, the board of health’s part time nurse administered these vaccines. The Milford Public School’s Family Resource Center assisted families arrange appointments and provided translation services. 

It was also noted that the Test and Stay Program at Milford High School has been thus far successful. 

Review of Various Properties:

Chairman Mazzuchelli and Board Member Len Izzo along with Director Murphy and Assistant Director Lisa Tamagni reviewed properties that were previously cited for illegal conversions, such as illegal bedrooms, basement and attic apartments. These conditions were discovered during inspections by board of health and building department. Assistant Director Tamagni reported that these properties illegal use has been corrected. 

Chairman Mazzuchelli expressed his concern that these illegal conversions appear to be on the rise and said landlords who illegally convert buildings to create additional housing without obtaining permits from the building department should face huge fines. The health and fire risks associated with such practices pose a threat to those who occupy such housing, to first responders and to the neighborhood. 

Mr. Mazzuchelli also expressed that the board of health and building department should not only seek fines, but also report the illegal use of the property to the mortgage holder and property insurer and perhaps to the IRS to ensure if rent payments are being declared. 

It was also reported by Assistant Director Tamagni that previous problems regarding rubbish/recycling being improperly stored and place for collection have been improved. A letter was sent to property owners on this street on January 6, 2022 regarding this matter and a noticeable improvement was made.

Report on Air Sensor Grant from DEP:

Director Murphy reported that in an effort to improve awareness of fine particulate matter (PM2.5) pollution levels, the Baker-Polito Administration provided a grant and those municipalities that were successful in obtaining this grant would receive air sensors. 39 Communities were awarded Air Quality Sensors. Milford was one of these 39 municipalities and was awarded 10 sensors.
These sensors will be placed outdoors in areas of town that is determined could accumulate high levels of PM 2.5. This data will assist the board of health and DEP if and how any changes could be made to lower these levels. Traffic flow, truck and bus idling could be examined. 

The grant stipulation is the sensors need to be in place for a period of 12 months or longer and an annual report submitted to DEP. 

Further report and information will be provided as the program starts and is in operation.
 



The meeting adjourned at 6:15pm.

These minutes are respectfully submitted by,


Lisa Tamagni
Assistant Director




 
 

